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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  JUNE 28th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

In a club noted for friendliness 
and hospitality, it wasn’t a big stretch 
– CPPC members voted to welcome 
friends and family to our traditional 
August hot-dog feed (it’s August 23 
this year).

It’s a friendly thing to do, and it may 
be a way to attract some interest in the 
old-car hobby, and attract future mem-
bers of the club.

Bring grandkids, invite the neighbor 
who’s always admiring your car. We 
intend to invite the Studebaker Club 
and other groups we tour with. We 
certainly hope to include some of the 
Clackamas Community College stu-
dents who help us with our cruise-in.

The old-car hobby is changing, for 
sure, but there’s still lots of value in the 
kind of community, networking, and 
support that a good car club can offer, 
and CPPC is living proof of that.

We don’t need to tell people, we can 
show them. 

By Jeanette Dimick
Community Service: A big Thank 

You to Stephanie Willis – 4 large bags 
of clothing donated that I shared with 
a school that serves a very needy popu-
lation. 

Still collecting men’s clothing for the 
Downtown Chapel that has a day cen-
ter for homeless men. We purchased 6 
“bag sale @ $5 each” from a rummage 
sale, stuffed with jeans, shoes, shirts, 
jackets. About 90-100 pieces of cloth-
ing. Interesting point, the $30 support-
ed a school program that in turn the 
clothing helped a population without 
shelter. 

Rummage sales are a great resource, 
if you are so inclined. 

If you bring items to a meeting, Jerry 
and Joann Dixon will take them home 
where we will pick up and distribute.

The motion passes:  
include more friends in 
August’s Hot-Dog Feed! Dimicks re-start

clothing drive during
rummage-sale season

Thunder, lightning and rain add excitement to Orphan Car Show
Weird weather kept folks huddled 

in their cars for part of the Orphan Car 
Show, but it improved later in the day.

CPPC had a small but faithful turn-
out, and the Ealys went home with 
second place in their class, the 1930s 

decade, for their stellar 1939 Plymouth 
convertible.

The Orphan Car Show, sponsored 
by the Studebaker Drivers Club NW, is 
a quality event in more ways than one. 
The venue at Clackamette Park is a 
great place for a car show.  But the cars 
are the point, and folks who are tired 
of overchromed Deuce coupes and Tri-
Five Chevys can refresh their memo-
ries among the Studebakers, Nashes, 
Ramblers and far more obscure makes 
that aren’t often seen at other shows.

Here’s the list of team leaders who 
might be looking for help with their 
cruise-in duties. Give them a call!

50/50 Drawing: Dave & Mindy Ben-
field

Signage: Mike Bade & Dave Benfield
On Site Raffle: Stephanie Willis
Sponsors, Raffle and Goody Bags:	

Joanne Dixon & Donna Bade
Registration:	Pam Ealy
Clackamas CC: Randy Ealy
Advertising:	 Robin Will
Parking and show entry: Jerry Dixon
Food: Chuck Willis and Phil Lapin  -  
Site tent and table set-up: Jim Wheat
Printing & T-shirts: Mike Bade  
Awards and judging:	Gary Rusher
Farewell:	 Jeanette Dimick  -  

hand out water as cars leave.

Hot Dog-Ust Day is coming! 
Can you step up and help?
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CPPC Officers 2016
President, Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111
Vice-President, Bill Call	 503-784-7589
Vice-President, Gary Rusher	503-939-9320
Secretary, Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378
Treasurer, Dolores Call	 503-723-5118
Board Chair, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
At-large, Don Hufschmid	 503-577-7899
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade	 503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Newsletter, Website
	  Robin Will		  503-285-3437
	 robin@robinwill.com           
Mayflower Events
	 Lorraine Griffey		  503-666-2222
	 Mindy Benfield	          ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 		  503-668-0129
Member Care	
	 Joanne Dixon		  360-608-6171
Club Activities
	 Jerry Dixon		  360-607-7628
Meeting Greeter
	 Pam Wheat		  661-361-9378
Speaker Arrangements
	 Mike Bade		  503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Portland Swap Meet
	 Gary Rusher		  503-939-9320
Hot Dog-ust Car Show
	 Randy & Pam Ealy    	  503-864-8111

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues 

are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Meeting highlights from May
Condensed from minutes taken

by Jim Wheat
Members of Cascade Pacific Plym-

outh Club met on May 24, 2016 at 
Clackamah Community Club, 15711 SE 
90th Ave., Clackamah, Oregon.  Thir-
ty-five people were in attendance.  Jim 
Wheat took the minutes.  

The meeting was called to order at 
7:05 by president Randy Ealy.

Gary Rusher led the membership in 
the flag salute.  

Randy thanked Pam Ealy and Jeanne 
Mowery for bringing the refreshments.

 There were no new guests.
Randy reminded everyone about the 

CPPC Store.  There are jackets, shirts, 
hats, calendars, and miniature cars for 
sale as well as vendor lists available.

Minutes of the April 2016 member-
ship meeting were approved as printed 
in the May newsletter.

 Randy reminded everyone to get 
their dues in, there are still 17 members 
that have not paid to date.

Gary Rusher was thanked for all of 
his work in organizing the swap meet 
and was presented with a $100 gift card 
as a thank you.

Treasurer Delores Call was ill so 
Randy reviewed the bank balance and 
commented that the treasury is looking 
good.

CPC member Gary Peterson gave an 
excellent talk about East Side Plating 
and the many specialized plating fin-
ishes and full service powder coating 
processes they offer.  East Side Plating 
began in 1946 and they have five build-
ings with more than 130,000 sq. ft. and 
over 100 different processing tanks 
and ovens of many sizes.  In addition 
to specializing in Aluminum and Zinc 
cast substrates they do chrome, gold, 
silver and cadmium plating.  They 
have the ability to plate a wide varie-
ty of base metals including aluminum, 
steel, stainless, zinc, brass and copper.  
ESP provides anodizing in more colors 
than anyone else in the Portland area.  
On any given day the number of new 
jobs coming in for processing ranges 
from 150 to more than 200.  As a result, 
it is possible at one time to have more 
than 1,000 jobs in house in various 

stages of processing.
The upcoming car show was dis-

cussed, everything is broken down 
into committees.  A sign up sheet was 
passed around, most of the work will 
be late Friday and all day Saturday.  
Jeanne emphasized the need for help 
even for just a couple hours.  So far 
there are 19 sponsors, 8 raffle prizes, 
6 special raffle prizes.  Joanne has ob-
tained 46 goodie bags and needs 54 
more as well as items to put into the 
bags.  Donation letters are available 
and urged club members to seek out 
donations for raffle items.

The next Mayflower tour will be 
Friday, June 17th.  Mindy Binfield an-
nounced that the meeting location will 
be at Penzey’s Spices, 11322 S.E. 82nd. 
(on the west side of 82nd.)  Lunch will 
be at noon at the English Garden Tea 
Cafe, 11211 S.E. 82nd. (in the same mall)

 CPC member Dave Benfield talked 
about seat belts and from personal ex-
perience, how his seat belt prevented 
him from getting seriously injured  in 
a roll over accident.

Under New Business, Randy pre-
sented a motion to the membership 
asking how they felt about opening the 
Hot Dog-Ust meeting night in Novem-
ber to all family and friends as well as 
students and the Studebaker Club.  The 
motions passed, Robin will  put an arti-
cle in the newsletter.

Randy also announced that the 
Board would like to get an OK form 
the membership to purchase another 
car for resale.  The idea is not to get 



Meeting Minutes,
continued from page 2

The Steering Column, A Message from the President
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Activities Calendar: Things are really rolling now!
into a total frame off restoration.  There 
was also discussion on finding a place 
to work on this and other cars.  After a 
discussion pros and cons it was decid-
ed to let the membership think about it 
and discuss it again at the next meeting

Car shows:  Military Order of the 
Purple Heart in McMinnville, Aug 13; 
Hope Village in Camby; Cruise the 
Gorge show Aug. 13.; June 18, Ameri-
can Legion Cruise in, Post 74.

The Tech Committee meets the 4th 
Wednesday of the month at 10:00.

Robin said that the web site had 
over 700 hits, 100 people downloaded 
copies of the newsletter for various 
months/years, 78 people visited the 
Tech Committee site.  

Dave Benfield was the only win-
ner for the car quiz.  Lorraine won the 
50/50 drawing taking home $39.50.  
Randy played a new game with the 
membership and donated 1/2 of his 
winnings from last month‚Äôs 50/50, 
Lois was the winner.

Member care:  Jeanette will not need 
surgery on her foot resulting from a 
fall, however a brace will be necessary.  
Pam Ealy is doing good after her knee 
replacement, she is out of the hospital.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40PM.

July
•	 July 8-9, (Friday - Saturday) – Traffic Jam, Western Antique Aeroplane & Auto-

mobile Museum, & Mosier Tunnels, Hood River, OR - (Host: ?) www.waaamu-
seum.org

•	 July 15, (Friday) – Mayflower Salem Art Fair Tour, Salem, OR - (Host: Mindy 
Benfield)

•	 July 16, (Saturday) – North Valley Cruzzers Show, Dayton, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)
•	 July 17, (Sunday) – Forrest Grove Concours d’Elegance, Pacific University, For-

rest Grove, OR   www.forestgroveconcours.org
•	 July 19, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 10:00 AM Wilsonville 

Library, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)
•	 July 23, (Saturday) – Roberson’s All-Mopar Cruise-in, Salem, OR 
•	 July 24, (Sunday) – Shady Dell Train Ride, Mollola, OR - (Joint /Host: Stude-

baker Club)
•	 July 24, (Sunday) – Mopar Nationals, Woodburn Drag Strip, OR - (Hosts: Ben-

field/Schulz)   www.woodburndragsrtip.com
•	 July 27, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Chuck Willis)
•	 July 29, (Friday)  – Dayton Friday Night, Old Timers Weekend, Dayton, OR 

-  (Host/Joint: Ealy’s)
August
•	 August 6, (Saturday) –  Steam Up Vehicle Show, Brooks, OR - (Joint/Host: 

Studebaker, WPC)   www.nwcarandcycle.com
•	 August 7, (Sunday) – Columbia River Concours d’Elegance, Officers Row, Fort 

Vancouver, WA   www.columbiariverconcours.com
•	 August 16, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 10:00 AM Wilsonvill 

Library, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)
•	 August 20, (Saturday) – CPPC Cruise-In, Clackamas Community College, Or-

egon City, OR - (Host: Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club)
•	 August 23, (Tuesday) – Hotdog Feed & Membership Meeting - (Host: Bade’s)
•	 August 24, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Chuck Wil-

lis)
September
•	 September 3, (Saturday) – Columbia Gorge Interpretive Center Show & Swap 

Meet, Stevenson, WA - (Host/joint: ?)
•	 September 10, (Saturday) – Oregon  High Desert Swap Meet, Redmond, OR  

www.coocc.net

Greetings All,
Hope everyone enjoyed a Happy 

Father’s Day.  Mine 
was spent golfing 
with my sons, fol-
lowed by a fam-
ily barbeque.  The 
Ealy home is back 
in order as Pam 

is healing from her knee replacement 
surgery and the house is still standing.  
Thanks to all who have shared their re-
gards during her recovery.

This past weekend we were able to 
attend our first car show of the year.  
The Orphan car show is one of our 
highlights every year at the beautiful 
Clackamette State Park.  This year we 
were greeted at noon with some thun-
der and lightening, then hail, followed 
by rain.  But the show went on and we 
had a great time visiting with friends 
and car owners.  Several Plymouths 
receive recognition at the awards cere-
mony.  Great job to the Studebaker club 
for their hard work and excellent show.

Speaking of car shows, our Hot 

Dog-Ust Day car show is coming up on 
August 20th and we still need help from 
our members.  There are slots open for 
volunteers, so please call our commit-
tee chairs and sign up for a work spot.  
This is our last fundraiser for the year.  
It would be great if all our members 
who can attend would preregister by 
our next meeting.  This would help our 
committee plan for the number of club 
cars joining us.

Hope to see you all at our next mem-
bership meeting.  

Let the good times roll.
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2016
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month, and other times as they 

are needed, gladly making house calls where necessary.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111	 prealy48@gmail.com, Dayton, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-913-1205	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
Jeff Miller	 503-452-3989	 jjmiller2005@comcast.net, Portland, OR
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC 
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378	 jawheat@gmail.com, Lake Oswego, OR
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

By Phil Lapin
I have been searching for a few piec-

es of chrome (stainless) for the 1942 
Plymouth that Jean and I bought.  I 
was given a lead on Dave Stromberg, 
who lives less than 2 hrs north of Port-
land.  He is actually on the back side 
of Silver Lake, on the way up to Mt. St. 
Helens. Dave has a business specializ-
ing in chrome trim.  I called him, and 
sure enough, he had what I had been 
searching for.  

I talked with Randy Ealy, and sug-
gested we drive up and pay Dave a 
visit.  What we saw was – at the least 
– overwhelming.  Dave Stromberg has 
more chrome for vintage cars than one 
could imagine.  It is his “specializa-
tion” as a business, and he has been in 
it for over 40 years! He can pretty much 
identify and find any piece from any 
early Chrysler Corp. (and other) cars - 

Phil Hall sent the picture below, 
with this explanation:

“I was at Collier Memorial State 
Park about a month ago.  Collier which 
is north of Klamath Falls has a huge 
logging museum.  I happened across 
this old Plymouth used for logging.  It 
was a four cylinder, two head engine.  
I am guessing late teens or early 20’s.  
The thing ran on railroad type tracks.”

Google searches for “Plymouth 
donkey engine” “Plymouth logging 
equipment,” and “Plymouth yarder” 
delivered no useful results, but even-
tually we were able to identify this as 
a product of the Plymouth Locomo-
tive Works, Plymouth, Ohio, which, 
from 1910 to about 1999, was one of the 
worlds most prolific builders of small 
industrial locomotives.

from memory! Thousands of pieces are 
in alphabetic rows, bins and boxes.  He 
is an incredible resource, both for trim 
parts and for information.  Dave at one 
time owned over 300 parts cars, so he 
also has some items such as wheels, 
instrument clusters, radios and heater 
parts. 

Dave sells new (OEM) and used 
chrome “as is”, and he also does “res-
toration” of chrome.  He can restore 
a piece of chrome that is dinged and 
dented, drilled through for screws - 
whatever - as long as it is intact.  This 
kind of restoration is not inexpensive, 
but if it is a one of a kind part Dave can 
fix it.  Randy and I saw some of his fin-
ished pieces - looking shiny as brand 
new and flawless. He is like a jeweler 
in his approach.  Over the years, he has 
developed techniques and built spe-
cialty tools to do this kind of work.

Dave Stromberg can be reached at 
(360) 967 2061.  His address is 114 Stout 
Road, Silver Lake WA. 98645.  His busi-
ness is “Fat Fendered Relics” and the 
website is: http://www.fatfendere-
drelics.com

Which of us hasn’t looked at the trunk 
of one of these big-bustled coupés  and 

thought, “Jeez, I could sleep back there!” 
CPPC member D.J. Freeman, in Philomath, 

followed through: “Here is my latest 
project.    1938 Business Coupe / Camper 
Special.  (I’m still working on the inside 

details.  Air mattress, pillow, blanket, etc.)
 I received a first place in the Stock  

category at this car show.”

Phil and Randy discover treasure trove of chrome and stainless

When you’re stuck for that last bit of 
brightwork for your restoration project, 

check with Dave Stromberg in Silver Lake, 
WA. He probably has what you need in 
stock, and it’s possible he can restore 

pieces that he can’t replace. Phil Lapin 
contributed this photo of a portion of the 

inventory at Fat Fendered Relics.

1938 Plymouth Business Coupé/Camper Special?Out & About



Don Hufschmid reminds 
CPPC members that he is 

available to help with DMV 
paperwork. Give him a call 

if you have a question about 
your car’s documentation.
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Six CPPC members – seven, count-
ing Bruce Kerslake, who also counts as 
a Studebaker Club member – joined a 
similar number from the Studebaker 
Drivers Club in a tour of the Cedar 
Creek Grist Mill on May 21.

Bruce reports:  “We left the Gee 
Creek Rest Area at 10:15 proceeding 
by back roads to the Cedar Creek Grist 
Mill.  Three grist mill volunteers pre-
sented the history and operation and 
provided samples of stone ground red 
and white wheat and cornmeal.  Sev-
eral cookbooks were available for do-
nations as well as the products 

We spent just under two hours at 
the mill and then drove to Amboy for 
a tasty lunch at Nick’s  Bar and Grill.

Pat Bernhart delared this was the 
best tour she’s ever been on.”

Photo by Jim Wheat.

By Mindy Benfield
Mayflowers to visit the Salem Art 

Fair and Festival on July 15, 2016
On Friday July 15th, the Mayflowers 

will meet at the front entrance area of 
the Salem Art Festival at 10AM. It is lo-
cated off of Mission Street in the Bush 
Pasture Park behind the Bush House 
Museum. Admission is $5.00. We will 
be able to buy lunch from one of the 
many booths in the park.

July’s Mayflower destination is really big art show in Salem
This is the largest festival of its kind 

in Oregon, attracting almost 35,000 vis-
itors from all over the nation in during 
its three day run. There are various ac-
tivities including over 200 artists, two 
food courts, two entertainment stages 
and two beer and wine gardens.

Over the past 60+ years, the art fair 
has grown and is nationally recog-

nized. It has become a significant part 
of Oregon’s culture. 

A sign up sheet and map will be pro-
vided at the next club meeting. If you 
can’t make it to the meeting and want 
to go on the tour please contact Mindy 
Benfield. Her email and phone number 
are in the CPPC roster.

ABOVE: Taken between rain showers at the Orphan Car Show. BELOW: Mike Bade 
founds some Plymouths at the Hot Rod Show in Santa Maria, CA earlier in the month.



(continued on page 7)

BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Joanne Dixon is CPPC’s Member Care contact. Please keep her updated 

about members who need cards, letters, e-mails or phone calls.
Contact Joanne at 360-608-6171 or jojoes@outlook.com. 

Page 6	 June, 2016	 Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc.

NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

July
BIRTHDAYS
			  Don Ryan 	 2 

Josee Stewart 	 2 
Robin Will 	 3 
James Thorkildson	  5  
Don Hufschmid 	 8 
Dale McLean 	 10 
Jerry Becker 	 10 
Judie Byrnes 	 13 
Catie Smith 	 18 
Allen Tiffany 	 24  
Jeanette Dimick 	 29 
Logan Call 	 30
Cheryl Parker ?? 

REFRESHMENTS
June

Jim & Pam Wheat
July

Dave & Linda Surmon
August

Hot Dogust Night Potluck
September

Bob & Yvonne Westphal
October

Jerry & Joanne Dixon,
November

Thanksgiving Potluck
December

No Meeting

Pam Ealy says she is doing really well. She has physical therapy twice a 
week and is happy with the results of the knee replacement surgery so far.

Jeanette Dimick will have another X-Ray on Wednesday, June 15th to see 
how her knee cap is healing. She is OK but can not bend her leg. She reports 
she has no pain.

Jerry Becker is much better and wearing compression socks and getting 
around good. He hopes to attend the June membership meeting.

Retha Harden says she is doing OK. She is walking with a limp but is finally 
able to get around wearing shoes. No more boots or scooter to deal with. She 
is able to drive now and will visit her Mom in Kentucky soon. She says she 
would love to hear from her friends at CPPC and misses everyone and sends 
her love to all.

Yvonne Westphal recently had cataract surgery with a bit of a scare after the 
procedure, but is now doing fine. She will have the other surgery in August.

Dolores Call is beginning to feel better after a bout with walking pneumonia 
but  not back to 100% quite yet.

Sharon Tiffany is doing well. She is able to get out for small outings. She has 
completed the formal physical therapy sessions and will attend exercise classes 
in Stevenson.  She still wears the back brace but only for a couple more months. 
She will also use a stationary bike at home.

Condensed from minutes taken
by Jim Wheat

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
pacific Plymouth Club met June 14, 
2016, at approximately 12:30 p.m. at 
Bill’s Place, 12111 SE 106th Ave, Clack-
amas, OR 97015. 

Present at the meeting were the 
following Board Members:  Bob West-
phal, Charman of the Board, Randy 
Ealy, President, Dolores Call, Treasurer, 
Gary Rusher, Vice President, Bill Call, 
Vice President.  Committee members: 
Don Hufschmid, Member at Large, 
Robin Will, Webmaster/Newsletter, 
Chuck Willis, Tech Comm., Jerry Dix-
on, Activities.  Guests included, Joanne 
Dixon, Jim Wheat recorded the min-
utes.

The May CPPC Board minutes were 
approved as written.

     Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call 
reviewed the balance sheet and noted 
that currently 17 members have not yet 

paid dues.  The report was approved 
as submitted.  Ask any board member 
for details.

Member at large report:  Don 
Hufschmid is seeking speakers for the 
general membership meeting.  He has a 
possible speaker to discuss LED lights.  
Membership is currently around 100.  
Members that has not paid dues will 
no longer be on the mailing list for the 
newsletter.

Activities:  Jerry Dixon reported on 
June and July activities (Calendar, page 
3).

The Tech Committee will meet on 
the 4th Wednesday of each month.  
Meeting dates will be included in the 
newsletter and on the website.  Meet-
ing location to be announced. 

Old Business:  Discussed purchase 
of another car by the Club, the Board 
will bring it up again at the next meet-
ing.  In the meantime we will keep 
looking for possible project cars.

Committee Reports:  Hot Dog-Ust 
Night Meeting, so far there are 29 spon-
sors, 49 raffle prizes, 11 special raffle 
items, 46 goodie bags, but we need 54 
more.  Don has been making calls for 
items to put into the bags.  The thank-
your letter to Finley was reviewed, it 
included an offer for them to have up 
to 5 cars/trucks at the show.  Discussed 



Board Minutes,
continued from page 6

Stitch-n-Embroidery is our source for CPPC club clothes. See color photos 
on our club website.

Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for 
$110. Twill cotton or stretch caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim 
Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: Stitch N Embroidery, 
408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Or-
egon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-
9090, or email through their website at 
stitchnembroidery.com

RIGHT: CPPC logo embroidered 
on a workshirt.  The shirts are well-
made, and the logo is impressive in 
color. Check out the shirt, the caps, 
and the jackets at CascadePacific-
Plymouth.org. Follow the links to 
“CLUB STORE”

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts
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––––– More Stuff for Sale –––––

I’m selling two completely restored Plymouth con-
vertibles. 1950 black with standard transmission 
and 1953 red with overdrive transmission. Hoping 
for local sale as I would be happy to maintain these 
cars. 1950 asking $25,000. 1953 asking $27,000. 
Call Doug at 503-913-5093.

Front disc brake rotors and hubs for a ‘69 Dodge 
Charger that he would like to find a home for.  
These fit all Plymouth and Dodge B body disc 
brake cars from 1966 through 1969.  They are in 
good shape with .960” thickness.  503-244-1608 
or email at pjtpeters@spiritone.com

1967 Plymouth Belvedere II  4 door, 318 V-8,  AT, 
PS, PB, AC, Cruise.   Just turned 100K miles 
has always been garaged. One owner car - pur-
chased new by Vern & Lorraine Griffey,   For 
Sale - $10,000 firm.  This car must go to a GOOD 
HOME.  503-666-2222.

1950 Plymouth Special Deluxe 4 door,  bought 
from Don Hufschmid, but just bought the coupe 
I really wanted and need to part with the 4 door. 
43K original miles. Everything works except the 
turns signals, but NOS switch is included in sale. 
$5,800. Bill Cook, Astoria,  503-791-3804, after 
10 am and before 8 pm.

34 Plymouth headlamps for sale,  tiltray, pair for 
$300. Call or text Richard 916-878-6831

FOR SALE, 1951 Plymouth 2-door hardtop: Not 
many made; fewer left.  6-cyl flathead,  split mani-
fold, dual exhaust, 3-speed standard trans. Shaved 
door handles (elect remote door opener),  Shaved/
flush mounted fuel filler, Shaved fender trim, 
Power antenna, Lowered all around, Radial wide-
whites, more.  $12,900. Dennis, (503) 393-7231

organizations for possible donations.  
The sign up sheet for help with the var-
ious committees will be-sent around at 
the June meeting.

Member care:  Joanne provided a re-
port for Robin to include in the news-
letter.

Mayflowers:  next event will be Fri-
day June 17th at Penzey’ Spices with 
lunch at the English Garden Cafe.

New Business:  Reviewed the agenda 
for the June meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m.

In the interest of keeping old 
Plymouth cars and parts in the 
hands of people who need them, 
our newsletter ads are free to all 
individuals in the old-car hobby. 
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. 
Advertisements should be Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

June, 2016
14   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
21	 (Tuesday).........................Cruise-In Committee
28 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

July, 2016
12   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
19	 (Tuesday)..............................Cruise-In Meeting
26 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

August, 2016
  9   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
16	 (Tuesday)..............................Cruise-In Meeting
20	 (Saturday) .......... Hot Dog-Ust Day Cruise-In

& Car Show, Clackamas Comm. College
23 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

For Sale, 1948 Plymouth convertible: De-
tails @ http://www.cascadepacificplymouth.
org/439Catt48P15.html. Updates include a re-
built 230 cu. in. 1952 Dodge engine, overdrive, 
an Edmunds water heated dual intake and an 
Edmunds high compression head, split exhaust 
manifold, dual Smithys. Most stainless was 
replaced. Chrome wheels, radial tires. Asking 
$27,000, but will consider close offers. Larry 
(360) 896-6694

1936 Plymouth 4.  door sedan.  318 V8 engine, 
3 speed transmission, 9 inch Ford rear end with 
3.0:1 gears.  Clean title.  $8500.  In Yakima, WA. 
Donny, 509-833-9428.

Rebuilt master cylinder, fits most MOPAR late 
thirties through early fifties. $100 or offer. 360-
334-6037


